

Authority Members
Brian M. Schultz, Chairman
Nicholas F. Laino, Vice Chairman
Darlene DeRosa Lattimore, Secretary
Robert F. Cuculich, Treasurer
Deraux L. Branch
Joseph A. Hardick
H. J. Hubert
Donna Reese
John M. Riley, Jr. *Non-voting Member
Louella Williams

Richard G. Lee, Chief Executive Officer

March 24, 2017

Mr. John Buyce
Audit Director
Office of the State Comptroller
Division of State Government Accountability
110 State Street, 11th Floor
Albany, New York 12236

Dear Mr. Buyce

The CNYRTA is in receipt of your final findings regarding the Office of the State Comptroller's Payment Card Industry (PCI) Compliance Audit. We agree with the findings and recommendations as stated in the report.

Although some corrective action has been taken to date, we would like to inform you that, in addition to your team's audit focused on PCI, the CNYRTA also completed a more comprehensive, independent cyber-security audit in order to facilitate additional corrective action. Notable corrective action recently taken by staff focused on the creation of various policies pertaining to both PCI and cyber-security in general such as Disaster Recovery, Business Continuity, Employee Acceptable Use, IT Security, Firewall & Router Configuration Standards and an Incident Response/Breach Notification Plan.

We are confident, with the help of our consultant, we will be able to address in the coming months any remaining open issues specifically related to PCI as sited in your letter.

We would like to acknowledge your staff's professionalism and guidance throughout the audit.

Sincerely,

Brian M. Schultz CNYRTA, Chairman

Cc: Executive Chamber

Mr. Carl Heastie, Speaker of the NYS Assembly Mr. John Flanagan, Majority Leader, NYS Senate

Mr. Herman Farrell, Chair Assembly Ways and Means Committee

Ms. Catharine Young

Richard Lee, CNYRTA, CEO

Mark Wren, Office of State Comptroller